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Johnson, Holly (EEA)

From: Joanne Lynch [jjmlynch@gmail.com]
Sent: Friday, March 11, 2016 11:56 AM
To: jjmlynch@gmail.com; Robert Abrams; Tamm, Peter; Dineen, Deborah; Steve Senna; Freed, 

Rachel (DEP); Johnson, Holly (EEA); Dan DePompei
Subject: Public Comment on Raytheon Sudbury Facility

Ms. Johnson,  

 

I have several comments relating to the environmental conditions at the Raytheon Site Boston Post 
Road in Sudbury. I have been submitting my concerns to MA DEP since last year - starting with a PIP 
petition which was essentially denied with DEP stating that the Site was closed - albeit with a 
Temporary RAO. I have noted four issues below that I don't feel were adequately addressed in the 
Site characterization reports that I reviewed on the DEP website.  
 

This item keeps popping up on the Agenda at the Town Board of Selectmen meetings and news 
items regarding proposed housing and the Whole Foods, but I am still concerned about the Site 
conditions as Raytheon is leaving them.  
  
Specifically, I am concerned about Raytheon's: 

• Impact to the Town of Sudbury Zone II Wellhead Protection Area for our main drinking water 
supply by GW-1 exceedances migrating off the Raytheon Site;  

• Impact to the health and safety of town residents and construction workers during any 
demolition of the current facility by adverse impacts to air from building materials potentially 
containing asbestos. I have not seen any reports that document the building materials being 
tested for potential asbestos-containing materials;  

• Impact to the health and safety of town residents, construction workers, and future Site users 
from any potential PCB-containing materials not properly disposed from the current facility. I 
have not seen any reports that document testing for PCBs at on-Site transformers or in 
building materials; and  

• Impact to future Site residents and future workers in these proposed structures (commercial 
and residential buildings) from VOC impacts that remain on-Site and are not well-defined. 
(Please note my comments in emails to MADEP dated 2/3/16, 2/5/16, 2/9/16, and 3/8/16 that 
include pointing out an LSP statement that a "well-defined on-Site source of the CVOCs in 
groundwater has not been identified" and my observation that PID hits of VOCs, some in part 
per million range, were noted in the boring logs at six locations in Appendix E of the Phase II 
report.) 

 

Thanks in advance for your response and attention to these matters. 
  
Best Regards, 
Joanne Lynch 

201 Pratt's Mill Road, Sudbury, MA 
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Town of Sudbury 
Planning and Community Development Department  

Flynn Building 
278 Old Sudbury Rd 
Sudbury, MA 01776 

978-639-3387 
Fax: 978-443-0756 

http://www.sudbury.ma.us/services/planning
kablackj@sudbury.ma.us

Jody A. Kablack, Director 

         March 14, 2016 
Secretary Matthew A. Beaton 
Executive Office of Energy and Environmental Affairs  
Attn: MEPA Office 
100 Cambridge Street, Suite 900 
Boston MA 02114 
 
RE: 526 & 528 Boston Post Road Redevelopment, Sudbury, MA 
 Project #13125.00 
 
Dear Secretary Beaton: 
 
 This office provides technical review for all development applications presented to the Town of 
Sudbury through all the land use permitting boards, including the Zoning Board of Appeals, Planning Board and 
Board of Selectmen.  I have been involved with the redevelopment efforts at the former Raytheon property for 
the last 19 months, and am very familiar with the proposal and the information submitted to date, including the 
Environmental Notification Form (ENF). Please accept these comments as you review the above application 
pursuant to the Massachusetts Environmental Policy Act.   
 
 The former Raytheon property has been a subject in many land use planning reports dating back to 2001 
when Sudbury’s most recent Master Plan was prepared. In that report, it was advised to create a plan for the 
future use of the Raytheon site if, or when, it was vacated. The 2001 Master Plan also stressed the need increase 
Sudbury’s commercial tax base in a sustainable manner by balancing growth in all sectors, improving 
infrastructure, creating new bylaws to promote desirable development that does not adversely impact the 
character of the Town, and to find the right balance of development which provides goods and services the local 
population needs and wants. This redevelopment project embodies all of these strategies, and presents Sudbury 
with a unique opportunity to shape the future of its commercial business district.   
 

Efforts over the last fourteen years have set the stage for this project. The Route 20 commercial corridor 
has been studied multiple times to determine what desirable development looks like, where it will be located, 
and how it will protect the groundwater which sits directly beneath the business district. New zoning bylaws 
have been adopted, and existing bylaws modified, to steer commercial development in a positive direction to 
meet goals identified in local and regional planning studies. In 2012 the former Raytheon property specifically 
was identified in the 495 MetroWest Development Compact Plan in 2012 as a local Priority development Area.  

 
Fast forward to July of 2014 when Raytheon publicly announced its plans to close the Sudbury facility. 

Knowing the importance of being actively involved in the redevelopment scheme, the Board of Selectmen and 
Planning Board immediately mobilized to discuss the range of development options, ultimately unanimously 
voting to support a mixed use development that met several Town goals – redevelopment which acts as a 
catalyst for other economic development initiatives along the Route 20 corridor, the construction of rental 
housing to allow the Town to reach its 10% 40B goal, and the construction of age-restricted housing that 
minimize impacts on the school system and provides additional housing diversity for a growing senior 
population. This letter, dated February 25, 2015, was submitted in Appendix B of the ENF.  
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Town of Sudbury 
Planning and Community Development Department  

Flynn Building 
278 Old Sudbury Rd 
Sudbury, MA 01776 

978-639-3387 
Fax: 978-443-0756 

http://www.sudbury.ma.us/services/planning
kablackj@sudbury.ma.us

Jody A. Kablack, Director 

Since purchasing the property in December 2015, the project team of National Development and Avalon 
Bay have been working closely with the Town of Sudbury on the redevelopment plan. It is a large and 
complicated plan, and the Town, with the assistance, cooperation and financial support of the development 
team, has been carefully studying the potential impacts of the development. We have conducted a peer review of 
the proposed traffic signal on Route 20, and are satisfied with the draft design, particularly the reduced width of 
the cross section to be context sensitive along this narrow stretch of Route 20 and its proximity to groundwater 
supplies, farms and residences. We will be reviewing the developer’s stormwater plan for compliance with DEP 
and local standards, and are confident that the proposed conditions will provide for significant environmental 
benefits over the existing use. We are writing a new mixed use overlay district zoning bylaw to allow certain 
aspects of the development that are currently not contemplated in the Zoning Bylaw. Public use of the property 
will be significantly improved and will include public parks areas, walking paths, and access to the proposed 
MassCentral Rail Trail. Negotiations are on-going regarding a development agreement between the parties 
which will mitigate identified impacts beyond the improvements planned for the property and adjacent areas.  

 
The Town of Sudbury experiences severe wastewater disposal limitations in this sector of town which 

limit commercial growth, and other divisions of DEP are acutely aware of our long-standing efforts to sewer the 
commercial districts along Route 20. This property is unique with its own treatment plant. The opportunities to 
create a vibrant commercial center on this site should not be limited by the existing treatment plant capacity, but 
should be expanded to a safe level based on the treatment processes available and the physical limitations of the 
ground. My only request to your department in this regard is to investigate the installation of subsurface 
leaching beds (instead of open sand beds) for effluent disposal, which would provide for a much needed 
unstructured recreational use area within the large development. 

 
In conclusion, the redevelopment plan is consistent with local and regional planning efforts, 

contemplates the redevelopment of an existing disturbed site, and proposes significant environmental benefits by 
bringing the new development into conformance with current environmental regulations.  

 
Thank you for your consideration of these comments.  

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Jody A. Kablack 
Director of Planning and Community Development 
 
cc: Steve Senna, National Development 
 Conservation Commission 
 Board of Selectmen 
 Planning Board 
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March 15, 2016

Matthew A. Beaton, Secretary
Executive Office of

Energy & Environmental Affairs
100 Cambridge Street
Boston MA, 02114

Attn: MEPA Unit

Dear Secretary Beaton:

The Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection Northeast Regional Office
(MassDEP-NERO) has reviewed the Environmental Notification Form (ENF) submitted by BPR
Sudbury Development LLC to demolish the existing, 563,300 sf of buildings and paved parking
areas in order to construct about a 600,000 square foot (sf) mixed-use project consisting of 80,000 sf
of commercial/retail space including a 45,000 sf grocery, 250 residential apartments and up to 60
condominiums, and a memory care assisted living facility a 50 acre site in Sudbury (EEA #15479).
MassDEP provides the following comments.

Wastewater
At this time, BPR Development Sudbury LLC holds a MassDEP Groundwater Discharge

Permit 23-4M, which was transferred to them on December 28, 2015. This permit authorizes
the discharge of up to 50,000 gallons per day of treated wastewater to the ground, subject to the
effluent limits and terms and conditions of the permit. MassDEP also notes that BPR
Development Sudbury LLC is now proceeding with field investigations related to
hydrogeological work, pursuant to a MassDEP-approved scope of work. Successful completion
of the field investigations, a hydrogeological report, and a subsequent Application for
Modification of the MassDEP Groundwater Discharge Permit will be required in order to
support a future wastewater design flow of 90,000 gallons per day included in the ENF. The
proponent should continue to work with MassDEP to ensure all regulatory requirements are met
for modification of the existing groundwater discharge permit.

RE: Sudbury
526 & 528 Boston Post Road
Redevelopment
EEA # 15479
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Wetlands
The ENF includes a plan depicting the wetlands resource areas on and near the site, Figure

7, and it is reported the project will alter less than 5,000 sf of bordering vegetated wetlands (BVW)
temporarily and about 330,000 sf of buffer zone to BVW. These impacts are expected for the
proposed access that includes reconfiguration of a section of Boston Post Road to the south of the
project site and work on existing stormwater inlets or outlets. There are reported to be BVW, bank,
and isolated land subject to flooding wetland resource areas on site.

The Notice of Intent relating to the demolition of existing buildings was appealed to
MassDEP, and a Superseding Order of Conditions (SOC) is being requested, DEP File # 301-1169.
After completion of the MEPA review, MassDEP will issue a decision on the request for an SOC.
In addition, a Notice of Intent will be needed for the redevelopment project and proposed roadway
improvements.

Stormwater
The ENF indicates that the project will reduce imperviousness from 28.8 acres to 25.3 acres.

Since the project is reported to reduce imperviousness, the stormwater management system is
proposed under the redevelopment standards in the wetlands regulations, 310 CMR 10.05 (6)(k).
The proposed stormwater management system includes catchbasins to capture runoff, water quality
units, and subsurface infiltration with isolator rows. Grass swales and bioretention ponds also are
identified. However, there is insufficient information to evaluate the stormwater management
system for compliance with the applicable stormwater management standards.

The ENF acknowledges that the stormwater management system capturing runoff from
parking areas will be designed for compliance with the standards for land uses of higher potential
pollutant load. The project site also is within the Zone II for public drinking water supplies, which
is a critical area under the Stormwater Management Standard 6. The ENF indicates that the
stormwater system will be designed to capture and treat the one inch of runoff water quality volume
and provide 44 percent pretreatment prior to infiltration. In addition, for compliance with the critical
area standard, stormwater management systems must include shutoff/containment capabilities to
avoid release of contaminants into the wetlands and groundwater.

MassDEP also notes that the ENF did not identify Hop Brook as an impaired waterbody.
According to the Massachusetts Year 2014 Integrated List of Waters, Hop Brook is a Category 5
impaired waterbody, which requires a total maximum daily load for dissolved oxygen saturation,
excess algal growth, dissolved oxygen, and total phosphorus.

Recycling
The project includes demolition and construction, which will generate a significant

amount of construction and demolition (C&D) waste. MassDEP highly recommends that the
proponent make a significant commitment to recycle C&D waste as a sustainable measure for the
project, comparable to other similar projects. In addition, the proponent is advised that
demolition activities must comply with both Solid Waste and Air Pollution Control regulations,
pursuant to M.G.L. Chapter 40, Section 54, which provides:
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“Every city or town shall require, as a condition of issuing a building permit
or license for the demolition, renovation, rehabilitation or other alteration of a
building or structure, that the debris resulting from such demolition, renovation,
rehabilitation or alteration be disposed of in a properly licensed solid waste disposal
facility, as defined by Section one hundred and fifty A of Chapter one hundred and
eleven. Any such permit or license shall indicate the location of the facility at which
the debris is to be disposed. If for any reason, the debris will not be disposed as
indicated, the permittee or licensee shall notify the issuing authority as to the
location where the debris will be disposed.  The issuing authority shall amend the
permit or license to so indicate.”

For the purposes of implementing the requirements of M.G.L. Chapter 40, Section 54,
MassDEP considers an asphalt, brick, and concrete (ABC) rubble processing or recycling facility,
(pursuant to the provisions of Section (3) under 310 CMR 16.05, the Site Assignment regulations
for solid waste management facilities), to be conditionally exempt from the site assignment
requirements, if the ABC rubble at such facilities is separated from other solid waste materials at the
point of generation. In accordance with 310 CMR 16.05(3), ABC can be crushed on-site with a
30-day notification to MassDEP. However, the asphalt is limited to weathered bituminous
concrete, (no roofing asphalt), and the brick and concrete must be uncoated or not impregnated
with materials such as roofing epoxy. If the brick and concrete are not clean, the material is
defined as construction and demolition (C&D) waste and requires either a Beneficial Use
Determination (BUD) or a Site Assignment and permit before it can be crushed.

Pursuant to the requirements of 310 CMR 7.02 of the Air Pollution Control regulations, if
the ABC crushing activities are projected to result in the emission of one ton or more of
particulate matter to the ambient air per year, and/or if the crushing equipment employs a diesel
oil fired engine with an energy input capacity of three million or more British thermal units per
hour for either mechanical or electrical power which will remain on-site for twelve or more
months, then a plan application must be submitted to MassDEP for written approval prior to
installation and operation of the crushing equipment.

Asbestos removal notification on permit form BWP AQ04 (ANF 001) and building
demolition notification on permit form BWP AQ06 must be submitted to MassDEP at least 10
working days prior to initiating work. If any asbestos-containing materials will need to be abated
through non-traditional abatement methods, the proponent must apply for and obtain approval
from MassDEP, through Application BWP AQ36 - Application for Non-Traditional Asbestos
Abatement Work Practice Approval. Except for vinyl asbestos tile (VAT) and asphaltic-asbestos
felt and shingles, the disposal of asbestos containing materials within the Commonwealth must
be at a facility specifically approved by MassDEP, (310 CMR 19.061). No asbestos containing
material including VAT, and/or asphaltic-asbestos felts or shingles may be disposed at a facility
operating as a recycling facility, (310 CMR 16.05). In addition, the demolition project contain
asbestos, the project proponent is advised that asbestos and asbestos-containing waste material
are a special waste as defined in the Solid Waste Management regulations, (310 CMR 19.061).
The disposal of the asbestos containing materials outside the jurisdictional boundaries of the
Commonwealth must comply with all the applicable laws and regulations of the state receiving
the material.
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The demolition activity also must conform to current Massachusetts Air Pollution
Control regulations governing nuisance conditions at 310 CMR 7.01, 7.09 and 7.10.  As such,
the proponent should propose measures to prevent and minimize dust, noise, and odor nuisance
conditions, which may occur during the demolition. Again, MassDEP must be notified in
writing, at least 10 days in advance of removing any asbestos, and at least 10 days prior to any
demolition work. The removal of asbestos from the buildings must adhere to the special
safeguards defined in the Air Pollution Control regulations, (310 CMR 7.15 (2)).

Waste Ban Regulation – 310 CMR 19.017
Section 310 CMR 19.017 Waste Bans of the Massachusetts Solid Waste regulations prohibit

the disposal of certain wastes in Massachusetts. These wastes include, but are not limited to,
recyclable paper (including cardboard). On October 1, 2014, the Massachusetts Organics Waste
Ban on the disposal of commercial organic wastes by businesses and institutions takes effect. It
prohibits the disposal of organic wastes from businesses and institutions that generate a ton or more
of organic materials per week, which necessitates the composting, conversion (such as anaerobic
digestion), recycling or reuse of organic the waste.

As the lead state agencies responsible for helping the Commonwealth achieve its waste
diversion goals, MassDEP and EEA have strongly supported voluntary initiatives by the private
sector to institutionalize source reduction and recycling into their operations. Adapting the
design, infrastructure, and contractual requirements necessary to incorporate reduction, recycling
and recycled products into existing large-scale developments has presented significant challenges
to recycling proponents. Integrating those components into developments such as the Tyngsboro
Crossing and Merrimac Commons project at the planning and design stage enables the project’s
management and occupants to establish and maintain effective waste diversion programs. For
example, facilities with minimal obstructions to trash receptacles and easy access to main
recycling areas and trash chutes allow for implementation of recycling programs and have been
proven to reduce cleaning costs by 20 percent to 50 percent. Other designs that provide sufficient
space and electrical services will support consolidating and compacting recyclable material and
truck access for recycling material collection.

By incorporating recycling and source reduction into the design, the proponent has the
opportunity to join a national movement toward sustainable design. Sustainable design was
endorsed in 1993 by the American Institute of Architects with the signing of its Declaration of
Interdependence for a Sustainable Future. The project proponent may be aware of organizations
that provide additional information and technical assistance, including Reuse Marketplace
(http://www.reusemarketplace.org/), USEPA’s WasteWise Program (www.epa.gov/wastewise/),
and MassRecycle (http://www.massrecycle.org/). The listed organizations and programs are
notable for offering valuable and effective waste reduction and recycling assistance, web-based
resources, case studies, and tools for C&D projects.

Massachusetts Contingency Plan (MCP)/M.G.L. c.21E
Contaminated Soil and Groundwater: The ENF indicates that the project has been regulated by
MassDEP’s Waste Site Cleanup Program under the MCP/MGL c21E, Release Tracking
Numbers (RTNs) 3-3037, RTN 3-17106, and RTN 3-27243 have been assigned for three
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separate conditions. The proponent plans to implement a Release Abatement Measure (RAM)
Plan during demolition and construction that will include a soil and groundwater management
plan. MassDEP recently completed a review of the Waste Site Cleanup files for the project site.
A summary of that review is provided in a memorandum from MassDEP, dated January 22,
2016, which is included in Attachment E with the ENF.

The project proponent is advised that excavating, removing and/or disposing of any
contaminated soil, pumping of contaminated groundwater, or working in contaminated media
must be done under the provisions of MGL c.21E (and, potentially, c.21C) and OSHA. If
permits and approvals under these provisions are not obtained beforehand, considerable delays in
the project may occur.  The project proponent cannot manage contaminated media without prior
submittal of appropriate plans to MassDEP, which describe the proposed contaminated soil and
groundwater handling and disposal approach, and health and safety precautions. If contamination
at the site is known or suspected, the appropriate tests should be conducted well in advance of
the start of construction and professional environmental consulting services should be readily
available to provide technical guidance to facilitate any necessary permits. If dewatering
activities are to occur at a site with contaminated groundwater, or in proximity to contaminated
groundwater where dewatering can draw in the contamination, a plan must be in place to
properly manage the groundwater and ensure site conditions are not exacerbated by these
activities.  Dust and/or vapor monitoring and controls are often necessary for large-scale projects
in contaminated areas. The need to conduct real-time air monitoring for contaminated dust and to
implement dust suppression must be determined prior to excavation of soils. An evaluation of
contaminant concentrations in soil should be completed to determine the concentration of
contaminated dust that could pose a risk to health of on-site workers and nearby people.  If this
dust concentration, or action level, is reached during excavation, dust suppression should be
implemented as needed, or earthwork should be halted.

Potential Indoor Air Impacts: Parties constructing and/or renovating buildings in
contaminated areas should consider whether chemical or petroleum vapors in subsurface soils
and/or groundwater could impact the indoor air quality of the buildings.  All relevant site data,
such as contaminant concentrations in soil and groundwater, depth to groundwater, and soil gas
concentrations should be evaluated to determine the potential for indoor air impacts to existing or
proposed building structures.  Particular attention should be paid to the vapor intrusion pathway
for sites with elevated levels of chlorinated volatile organic compounds such as
tetrachloroethylene (PCE) and trichloroethylene (TCE). MassDEP has additional information
about the vapor intrusion pathway on its website at
http://www.mass.gov/dep/cleanup/laws/vifs.htm.

New Structures and Utilities:  Construction activities conducted at a disposal site shall
not prevent or impede the implementation of likely assessment or remedial response actions at
the site. Construction of structures at a contaminated site may be conducted as a Release
Abatement Measure if assessment and remedial activities prescribed at 310 CMR 40.0442(3) are
completed within and adjacent to the footprint of the proposed structure prior to or concurrent
with the construction activities.  Excavation of contaminated soils to construct clean utility
corridors should be conducted for all new utility installations.
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Air Quality
Pre-installation approval from MassDEP, pursuant to regulation 310 CMR 7.02, is

required if the project will include any boiler regulated under 310 CMR 7.26(30)-(37), inclusive.
Natural gas or distillate fuel oil-fired boilers with an energy input capacity less than 10,000,000
British thermal units per hour (Btu/hr) are exempt from the above listed regulations. In addition,
if the project will be equipped with emergency generators equal to or greater than 37 kW, then
each of those emission units must comply with the regulatory requirements in 310 CMR
7.26(42).

The MassDEP Northeast Regional Office appreciates the opportunity to comment on this
proposed project. Please contact at (978) 694- for further information on the issues. If you have any
general questions regarding these comments, please contact Nancy.Baker@state.ma.us , MEPA
Review Coordinator at (978) 694-3338.

Sincerely,

John D. Viola
Deputy Regional Director

cc: Brona Simon, Massachusetts Historical Commission
Eric Worrall, Rachel Freed, Kevin Brander, John Macauley, Jack Miano, Andrew
Friedmann, MassDEP-NERO
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Johnson, Holly (EEA)

From: Bob Haarde [rhaarde@comcast.net]
Sent: Tuesday, March 15, 2016 10:57 AM
To: Johnson, Holly (EEA)
Subject: FW: Sudbury, 528 Boston Post Rd, Raytheon, Letter & Memo, 3-3037, 3-17106, 3-27243

Ms. Johnson 

 

Holly, 

 

I am passing along my comments and comments from Sudbury citizens on the MEPA decision for the development of 

the Raytheon property in Sudbury.  I believe today is the deadline.  If you could please confirm that you received this 

email I would appreciate it?   

 

Thank you. 

 

I am a member of the board of selectmen but I am not speaking for the board.  A letter was sent from Chuck Woodard, 

Chairman of the Board of Selectmen, to Raytheon last year when they were considering selling the property outlining 

some concerns including the statement: "With any project, we expect that all impacts will be fully mitigated, including 

but not limited to increases in the number of school-age children, potential environmental contamination, traffic and 

support service needs." 

 

There was a group of citizens who petitioned for a PIP designation for this site but were unsuccessful and then asked if 

there was something I could do to help them. 

 

These citizens asked that I pass along their concerns.  I am not an expert in this area but I have reviewed these concerns 

and they did seem valid to me and worthy of consideration which are below.  Below is also an email from the DEP which 

outlines some concerns as well. 

 

• The developer plans to install deep irrigation wells which could cause human interaction with contaminants. 

• Impacts to the Town of Sudbury Zone II Wellhead Protection Area for our main drinking water supply by GW-1 

exceedances leaving the Raytheon Site. 

• There were only six water and soil samples taken in 2015 and two samples of TCE and one sample of FREON 

were discovered and all were above the legal limit. 

• The only analysis to date have been conducted by GZA, the LSP for Raytheon,  and the LSPs for the developers, 

but not by an independent LSP representing the general public.  During the 2/10 Sanborn Head planning board 

presentation, TCE was described as a "great industrial solvent."   The harmful carcinogenic risks of TCE were not 

mentioned.  An independent LSP who looks at TCE as a potential health risk and not a "great industrial solvent" 

should be hired. 

• Most of the analysis on this site appears to have take place in the 1990s, with the exception of the six recent 

samples. 

• According to the February 10th Planning Board Meeting presentation only 43 soil samples in over 20 years have 

been analyzed. 

• The February 20th Planning Board presentation by National Development and Sanborn Head did not adequately 

cover the presence nor the plan to deal with PCBs, Asbestos and other harmful contaminants which could be 

released during demolition/construction and which are likely to be in buildings of this vintage.  It appears, based 

on the 2/10 presentation, that  the developers will rely on construction workers to report that something "looks 

funny or smells funny" in order to then engage a RAM process.  There are concerns about this process as it may 

be too late to prevent contamination to construction workers and nearby residents.  This area is very youth-

centric with athletic facilities and day care centers directly adjacent to the east of this property. 
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• Impacts to the health and safety of town residents and construction workers during any demolition of the 

current facility by adverse impacts to air from building materials potentially containing asbestos. We have not 

seen any reports that document the building materials being tested for potential asbestos-containing materials;  

• Impacts to the health and safety of town residents, construction workers, and future Site users from any 

potential PCB-containing materials not properly disposed from the current facility.  We have not seen any 

reports that document testing for PCBs at on-Site transformers or in building materials; and  

• Impacts to future Site residents and future workers in these proposed structures (commercial and residential 

buildings) from VOC impacts that remain on-Site and are not well-defined.  A previous LSP statement that 

a "well-defined on-Site source of the CVOCs in groundwater has not been identified" and my observation that 

PID hits of VOCs, some in part per million range, were noted in the boring logs at six locations in Appendix E of 

the Phase II report.) 

Thank you, 

Bob Haarde 

37 Belcher Drive 

Sudbury, MA 01776 

617-909-7477 

 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This message is intended only for the named recipient and it may contain 

information that is confidential and/or subject to firm privileges. If you are not the named addressee, you 

should not disseminate, distribute or copy this communication. Please notify the sender immediately if you 

have mistakenly received this communication. 

 

From: Miano, John (DEP) [mailto:John.Miano@MassMail.State.MA.US]  

Sent: Monday, March 14, 2016 9:31 AM 

To: Bob Haarde 

Cc: 'Joanne Lynch'; Johnson, Stephen (DEP); Worrall, Eric (DEP); Friedmann, Andrew (DEP); 

health@sudbury.ma.us; customerservice@sudburywater.com 

Subject: Sudbury, 528 Boston Post Rd, Raytheon, Letter & Memo, 3-3037, 3-17106, 3-27243 

 

Hi Bob, 

 

Thank you for your email related to the former Raytheon site located at 528 Boston Post Road in 

Sudbury.  Given that the Town of Sudbury will be making some decisions about the project in the near 

future, you are seeking guidance from MassDEP. 

 

As you are aware, MassDEP has recently reviewed information in our 21E files to determine whether 

any risk would be posed by the proposed future redevelopment of the site. Based on our review, and the 

testing done to date, it is important to note that at this time there is no information that would suggest 

that redevelopment of the site should be restricted.  This review included an evaluation of the Sanborn 

report you reference in your email.   

 

The Sanborn  “Phase I Environmental Site Assessment with Subsurface Investigation Report”, prepared 

for ND Acquisitions LLC, dated August 2015, included a historical review of contamination at the site 

and documented their  2015 subsurface investigation program, which evaluated soil and 

groundwater at the Site.  Groundwater and soil samples were tested from 6 locations in June 2015, 

for VOCs, petroleum, metals, polychlorinated biphenyls (PCBs) and cyanide.  All soil and 
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groundwater levels were below MassDEP’s Reportable Concentrations.  The Town of Sudbury 

website contains a Sanborn Head Letter dated February 4, 2016, to Avalon Bay Communities, Inc., and 

a Summary of Environmental Conditions Presentation to the Sudbury Planning Board, for 528 Boston 

Post Road, by Patricia M. Pinto, P.E., LSP.  The conclusions presented in the Sanborn Phase 1 Report, 

the letter to Avalon Bay, and the Presentation to the Planning Board were each consistent with 

MassDEP’s findings and recommendations, as presented in our January 22, 2016 letter. 

 

A quick summary of MassDEP’s findings and recommendations follows. 

 

• Based on the presence of solvent contamination remaining in deep groundwater, at levels 

exceeding the MassDEP Drinking Water Standards, MassDEP recommends that if the project 

should propose to install drinking water wells in the contaminated areas, a Licensed Site 

Professional evaluate the possible need for treatment. This recommendation is based on the 

possibility of a change in MCP groundwater category, depending on whether future drinking 

water wells are installed. 

• Buildings constructed near former groundwater monitoring well GZ-106, where Freon levels 

were present, should be evaluated for the possibility of Freon vapor intrusion to indoor air. This 

recommendation is based on the possibility of a newly created indoor air exposure pathway if a 

building is built in this area. 

• Given the past uses of the facility and associated use of hazardous materials, further assessment 

is recommended to evaluate the soil beneath the buildings if redevelopment of the site creates the 

potential for exposure to untested soils. Although there is no information to indicate that elevated 

levels beneath the buildings are present, this recommendation is based on a conservative 

approach to land use change (to residential), and uncertainty about contaminant levels due to the 

prior presence of buildings. 

 

In terms of next steps, the project is currently before MEPA and the public comment period closes on 

March 15, 2016.  MEPA will issue its decision on the Environmental Notification Form by March 25, 

2016.  Once that process is complete, MassDEP will be able to finalize its’ decision on the pending 

wetlands appeal through a Superseding Order of Conditions. 

 

I hope this information is helpful.  If you have any other questions, please let me know. 

Thanks, 

Jack 
 

 
John F. Miano 
Chief, Site Management Section 
Bureau of Waste Site Clean-up 
205B Lowell St., Wilmington  MA 01887 
Telephone 978-694-3357 
Email  john.miano@state.ma.us 
MassDEP e-newsletter: mass.gov/dep/public/publications/enews.htm 

MassDEP web site: mass.gov/dep 
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Johnson, Holly (EEA)

From: Bill Schineller [bschineller@yahoo.com]
Sent: Tuesday, March 15, 2016 8:10 AM
To: Johnson, Holly (EEA)
Cc: scac@sudbury.ma.us; KablackJ@sudbury.ma.us; BoardofSelectmen@sudbury.ma.us; 

rte20sewer@sudbury.ma.us; townmanager@sudbury.ma.us
Subject: Comment on Raytheon Redevelopment project in Sudbury w.r.t. Sewer and Overhead Wires

Hello Ms. Holly Johnson, 
   

    Regarding the Raytheon Redevelopment project in Sudbury, I understand that a filing under the Massachusetts 
Environmental Policy Act (MEPA) has been submitted to the Executive office of Energy and Environmental Affairs for the 
project and that Comments are due to EOEEA on this application by March 15, 2016. 
 

    I wish to comment that a project of this magnitude which will dramatically alter the Rt 20 business district in Sudbury, 
and place additional stresses on the known drinking water, wetland resources, flood zones, and environmental issues in 
that area. As such this project MUST provide for the installation of sewers for treatment elsewhere. 
   Furthermore, all utility lines along Rt. 20 should be buried so that there are no overhead wires. 
   The Raytheon Redevelopment project should be coordinated with other utility projects (such as the proposed 
Eversource Sudbury - Hudson power line project) to result in a more beautiful, vibrant, village-friendly downtown business 
district. 
 

  I think there is both a requirement and a tremendous opportunity here. Reference https://sudbury.ma.us/scac/route-20-
zoning-recommendations-mapc/         
 

  Thank you for including my comments in the public record, and acting upon them. 
 

Sincerely, 
   Bill Schineller 
   37 Jarman Road 

   Sudbury, MA 01776  
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